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Reference: 2009(DIRCAB)1055 
Subject: 27th UPU Congress, Côte d’Ivoire (Rep.) 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Further to circular letter No. 2009(DIRCAB)1039 relating to the postponement of the 27th UPU Congress in 
Abidjan, the International Bureau has received a circular note (No. 284 of 13 May 2020) from H.E. the Vice-
President of the Republic of Côte d’Ivoire to UPU member countries, reaffirming the commitment of the Côte 
d’Ivoire Government to organize the 27th Congress in Abidjan. 
 

/ A copy of the official circular note is attached hereto. 
 
The International Bureau will continue to monitor the global COVID-19 pandemic situation and, in coordination 
with the Ivorian authorities, propose suitable dates for the Congress. 
 
Obviously, in choosing the new dates, priority will be given to the health and safety of delegates, participants 
and citizens of the host country. 
 
I wish you and your colleagues good health during this global crisis. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
 
(signed) 
 
 
Bishar A. Hussein 
Director General 
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